
MINUTES 

 

STURGIS TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 
July 2, 2018 - 4 P.M 

Supervisor Morse opened the meeting at 4:00 P.M.  Present: Bobalik, Metzger, Arney, Pappas 

Absent: None, Staff present:  Assessor Hutson 

 

LIBRARY REPORT:   

-- Beth Bond reported on the success of June events and upcoming events for July 

VISITORS COMMENTS:  

-- Representative Aaron Miller reported on recently passed bills and his opposition to proposed changes related to assessing and his 

recently-received letter regarding golf carts 

AGENDA was approved. 

 

ASSESSOR'S REPORT:  

-- Reviewed proposed changes to assessing practices SB 1025. 

 

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT:    

-- Bobalik read a letter regarding recent mobile home inspection at Memory Lane. Township officials will conduct a review on-site 

 

MINUTES:  Minutes of the June 4, 2018 regular meeting were approved on a motion by Arney, supported by Bobalik. 

  
BILLS FOR PAYMENT: for June were approved on a motion by Pappas, supported by Metzger 

 

TREASURER'S REPORT: for June was approved on a motion by Bobalik, supported by Arney 

 

OLD BUSINESS:   

-- Morse reported on the successful completion of the Green Valley Golf/Campground access road chip/seal project. Upon final 

billing, funds held in escrow will be used to pay the bill 

NEW BUSINESS:   

-- Bobalik provided a draft of an escrow policy and fee schedule for consideration. The planning commission will review the same 

at their July meeting. 

-- Morse reported on the City of Sturgis Wellhead Committee meeting. No concerns 

 

FIRE & AMBULANCE:  

-- Pappas reported Steve Frisbee new CEO, in need of EMTs, memberships up from 224 to 244 

-- Morse reviewed the Tri-Township Fire Dept. Profit/Loss statement and discussed the purchase of air packs; township share 

$41,952 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

-- Morse reported on sign for parking lot should be here soon 

CORRESPONDENCE:  

-- Thank you card from family of Thelma Morse, letter from Representative Aaron Miller- see visitor comments above 

VISITORS COMMENTS:  

--None 

The meeting adjourned at 5:21 P.M. on a motion by Morse, supported by Bobalik  

 

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Michael Bobalik, Clerk 


